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11/20/2024
Dear Resident,
The purpose of this letter is to provide some additional information about the Town’s water. Please take a moment to read it in its entirety. 
In 2014, Flint, Michigan experienced a water crisis due to a change in its water source. The city (Flint) changed their drinking water source from Lake Huron to the Flint River. The river water was more corrosive than the lake water and ate away at the lead pipes resulting in residents becoming sick with lead poisoning. Now, communities across the nation are being forced to replace all lead pipes even though their water is not corrosive.
In response to this 2014 issue, the Federal Government passed a Lead and Copper Rule mandating that all lead services lines be removed from water systems. This unfunded mandate was sent to the states and in turn passed down to cities and towns. The standardized letter you recently received from the Culver Water Department was also a requirement of the Lead and Copper Rule and sent by municipalities across the United States. If you responded to the Town’s initial water line survey or your house was constructed after 1987, you may not have received this letter. 
Please be assured that Culver’s water supply is safe to drink and is not hazardous to public health. Our Water Department continually monitors the water supply and has never failed a lead test. The water is always below the state-mandated safety standards for lead content in our water.  To view the results of the Town’s 2024 water test, please visit the Town’s Website: https://www.in.gov/towns/culver/services/
Our annual water quality report is mailed/emailed annually to all water customers. 
I am sure the previous letter you received caused alarm and concern. That letter was one we were required to send. However, I want you to hear directly from the Town Manager and Utility Superintendent that there is no threat to residents who drink, cook, or use town water.  

[image: A black line in the shape of a letter

Description automatically generated]				[image: A signature on a white background

Description automatically generated]
Bob Porter Utility Superintendent				            Town Manager
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